
NOTICE TO THE PROFESSION

RE: EMERGENCY ACCESS TO THE COURT OF QUEEN’S BENCH
(WINNIPEG CENTRE)

Counsel are reminded that when they have an urgent matter necessitating a hearing

before the Court outside of normal working hours, they are to contact the Deputy

Registrar for the Court at 981-9030 and not individual judges of the Court.  The Deputy

Registrar will then contact the Duty Judge (General or Family Division, as the case may

be) to arrange for the hearing.

Chief Justice Benjamin Hewak
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